
From: Jenny Lapham
To:
Date: Friday, 23 April 2021 03:36:00 p.m.
Attachments: Scanned correspondence and DCC letter Redacted.pdf

Dear 
As advised in our email to you of 19 April 2021 that collation of information would be provided
by close of business on 23 April 2021. I now attach copies of all correspondence held (as detailed
in your original request of 18 March 2021) .
Some information has been redacted pursuant to section 7(2) (a) of the Local Government
Official Information and Meetings Act 1987 –
protect the privacy of natural persons, including that of deceased natural persons;
As we have redacted some information you are advised that you have the right to seek a review
of our decision by the Office of the Ombudsman. Via the following link.
https://www.ombudsman.parliament.nz/get-help-public
Yours sincerely
Jennifer Lapham
Governance Support Officer
Civic

P 03 477 4000 | E Jenny.Lapham@dcc.govt.nz
Dunedin City Council, 50 The Octagon, Dunedin
PO Box 5045, Dunedin 9054
New Zealand
www.dunedin.govt.nz

From:  
Sent: Thursday, 18 March 2021 12:04 p.m.
To: Official Information <officialinformation@oa.dcc.govt.nz>
Subject: Request for official information.

To the Dunedin City Council

I make a request under the official information act. For all correspondence between the
Dunedin City Council, NZTA and any others involved, including any residents affected by
any road changes, in the planning of the new proposed road layout alterations, including
the need for traffic signals on State highway 87 Gordon Road Mosgiel . For the new
entryway into the proposed new Mosgiel Aquatic centre.

Regards



































































 
17 March 2021 
 
 
 
 
Dear Resident 
 
 
 
 
NEW MOSGIEL POOL – INFORMATION ON PROJECT TIMELINE AND CHANGES TO GORDON ROAD 
 
We’re writing to tell you about the construction of the new Mosgiel Pool and changes to Gordon Road 
that are required as part of the new pool development.  Construction of the new pool will likely start 
in June or early July, and we expect it to be open in late 2022.   
 
During the construction period we want to make sure that we keep everyone in the community 
informed on progress, but are especially aware that people living close to the construction site need 
to be regularly kept up to date on the work, and know who to contact at the DCC if they have any 
questions or concerns.    
 
We are now at the stage of being able to share with you the latest information about the project 
(enclosed is an overhead image of where the new pool and pool car park will sit on the Mosgiel 
Memorial Park site, and also a plan of proposed changes to the Gordon Road/Eden Road intersection 
that will be required to enable safe entry/exit to the new pool.   
 
We made a presentation to members of the Mosgiel Taieri Community Board on Tuesday 16 March 
to ensure they are aware of the new pool plans and road changes.  
 
Pool Construction Information 
 
 Site Establishment – June/July 2021 
 Construction Activities – June/July 2021 to end of 2022 
 Facility Opening – End of 2022 
 Construction activities will be conducted with safety and minimising disturbance to surrounding 

residents as key priorities. This will include the selection of appropriate working hours, 
management of noise and dust, traffic movements etc. Further detailed information on these 
aspects will be shared in advance of the construction works starting in June/July 2021. 

 
For information – attached is the position and design of the new pool facility along with a selection of 
images. 
 
How you can contact us if you have any questions about the construction of the pool 
 
Email: parksconsulting@dcc.govt.nz  
 
  



Changes to Gordon Road/State Highway 87 
 
Waka Kotahi NZ Transport Agency is responsible for state highways and the DCC is working with them 
to find the best solution to get people safely to and from the new pool site onto Gordon Road/State 
Highway 87. 
 
What we’re doing and why 
 
We’re putting in traffic signals at the intersection of Gordon Road and Eden Street at the new pool 
entrance to keep safe everyone who uses Gordon Road as well as those going to and from the pool. 
 
The new junction design: 
 
- Will be easy to understand as a user due to a simple design 
- Means there are no uncontrolled driveways within the intersection 
- Allows two exit lanes out of the pool site 
- It will be easier for those exiting Eden Street on to Gordon Road 
- There will be advanced warning signs north of Gordon Road/SH87.  

 
Approximately 15 carparks will need to be removed along both sides of Gordon Road and a bus stop 
moved on to Eden Street.  Vehicles travelling south along Gordon Road will no longer be able to turn 
right into Eden Street. 
 
The construction works on the highway will be undertaken so that they are complete and operational 
for when the pool facility opens at the end of 2022. 
 
The fundamental design of the junction (attached) is not going to change (signalised intersection) but 
we would like to hear your feedback so that this can be considered as the design develops. 
 
How you can provide feedback about the road changes  
 
Online: www.dunedin.govt.nz/mosgiel-pool 
Email: parksconsulting@dcc.govt.nz 
 
Post: DCC Mosgiel Pool Road Changes 

Dunedin City Council 
PO Box 5045 
Dunedin 9054 

 
Feedback must be received by 4pm on 16 April 2021.  
 
We are committed to keeping you regularly informed on the progress of this project as we move 
through the construction period, and we will work hard on minimising the disruption for you and your 
neighbours.   
 
We will from time to time send out media releases and social media (Facebook etc) posts to let people 
know how the project is progressing.  We will be sending a media release out later today with images 
of the new pool and the proposed road changes. 
 
The new pool facility will be a fantastic community asset for the Mosgiel Taieri Community and we 
would like to thank you in advance for your patience and support through the coming period. 



 
Please do contact us (as shown above) if you have any questions at this stage or in future. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
Robert West 
ACTING GENERAL MANAGER CITY SERVICES 
 
  



POSITION AND DESIGN OF THE NEW POOL FACILITY, ALONG WITH A SELECTION OF IMAGES 
 
 
 
 

 
  



 

 
 

  
 

 
 

   



 

 




